
TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 12, 2019
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on December 12, 2019.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg, Eric Lucentini, John Taylor, Michael Parry 
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Chris Macek, Joe Palmeri
Guests: Wesley Rosner, Scott Rollins, Craig Manning
Chair pro temp Noah Grunberg called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.

A motion was made by Eric, seconded by John, to approve the November 7 meeting minutes.


Voting in favor: Eric, John, Noah


Opposed: None


Abstaining: Michael

A motion was made by Eric, seconded by John, to approve the November 7 hearing minutes for Wes Rosner.


Voting in favor: Eric, John, Noah


Opposed: None


Abstaining: Michael

The mail contained a letter from DHCD noting that they were updating Chapter 40A regarding housing. It was determined that this was not the purview of the Board and the letter was passed along to the Town Administrator.
A brief discussion was held on the current solar bylaws. It was felt that the Planning Board should do further study concerning commercial solar arrays on residential lots. It seems to be possible to do a roof-mount commercial system on a residential lot, but not a ground-mount commercial system. 

A continuation of a hearing for Wes Rosner had been scheduled for 7:30 p.m. However, the Board lacked a quorum of members who had heard the previous testimony. The hearing was continued until the January 2020 meeting.
An informal discussion was held on whether Wes’s small shed qualified as a structure. Whether or not the shed needed a building permit does not affect the need for it to conform with zoning requirements.
The meeting was recessed at 8 p.m. for the purpose of a Public Hearing for Craig Manning.

The meeting resumed at 8:25 p.m.
The Board found that:

This project provides renewable power, which is a benefit to the community.

The project does not require any additional new curb cuts, nor will it generate any increase in traffic.

Water and sewer systems will not be affected by this project.

There should be no adverse impact on town services.

The installation is small enough not to affect surface or groundwater runoff.

No signs will be added.
The Board noted that it did not favor the “build first, ask permission later” approach.

A motion was made by John and seconded by Michael, that the Board grant a Special Permit, to Craig R. Manning to install a ground mounted, nine-panel solar array, on property located at 311 Colrain-Shelburne Road (Map 33, Lot 14.8).


Voting in Support of motion: Eric, Noah, John, Michael

       
Opposed:    None
       
Abstentions: None

At 8:45 p.m. Michael moved that the meeting be adjourned. John seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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